Riverside Fire & Rescue
Pierce County Fire Protection District No. 14

Commissioners Meeting June 12, 2017
In Attendance:  Commissioner John Campbell, Commissioner Peter Allison, Commissioner Karen Megran, AC Kira Thirkield, BC Dann Hugo, & Secretary Shandrow 

Commissioner Campbell opened the meeting with the Flag Salute at 6:30 p.m.

Guests:  None
The minutes of the May 22, 2017 Regular Meeting were approved as presented.
Regular meeting adjourned at 6:34 p.m. for a Board of Volunteer Firefighter meeting to approve minutes of May 22, 2017 meeting. 

Regular meeting reconvened at 6:35 pm.
Vouchers:  Voucher list was reviewed, approved and attached.
Chief’s Report:  The Chief’s Report was presented, reviewed and attached.
Old Business:

A.  Tribal Service Charges Review:

· No new information on the Tribal contract at this time.  The GIS member is out of town for approximately two weeks.

· The invoice for Chief Leschi School and the new contract was delivered to the school on June 9th.
New Business: 

A. AC Thirkield requested approval to sign the current DNR contract.  A motion was made for approval.  Motion approved unanimously.

B. A discussion was had on upgrading our computer system.  AC Thirkield stated the cost for upgrading the operating system, per Glen of Vision Computing, will be approximately $1,200.00.  A motion was made to upgrade our operating system.  Motion approved unanimously.
Good of the Order:
The Marine Boat is having a maintenance check.  We will be doing this on an annual basis in the future.

We have had several illegal burns in the district which needed Department attendance.

Chief McCollum is scheduled for hip replacement.  We have offered support on their calls as necessary.

Graduation from the Buckley Academy was Thursday, June 8th.  Three firefighters from our Department were among the graduates of a class of 35.

An AMR medic was unprofessional on a recent call. AC Thirkield has addressed the incident with AMR and will be following up with their Operations Manager.   

Work is in progress for the community newsletter for a June mailing. Should be going out soon.

Adjournment:

With no further business to come before the Board, the meeting adjourned at 7:04 p.m.

_______________________________.

John Campbell, Chair

_______________________________.

Peter Allison, Commissioner



ATTEST:

_______________________________.


___________________________.

Karen Megran, Commissioner



Pat Shandrow, District Secretary
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